
   

  Page 1 of 12 

   
 

 

Weekly Newsletter – 13th July 2023 
 

Freshwater & Yarmouth 

C.E. Primary 
The purpose of the Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet  

and Freshwater & Yarmouth is to educate children in an atmosphere of 

Christian love where all achieve the very best they can, now and throughout 

their lives. 

 http://fosay.co.uk                                Headteacher: Mrs. E Grainger 

                                              Deputy Headteacher: Mrs. G Westhorpe 

 

RESPECT ● DETERMINATION ● RELATIONSHIPS 
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Letters Home 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Over a school year, we are due to open for 190 days 

which equates to 380 sessions with registration in the 

morning at 8.35am and after lunch in the afternoon. 

Attendance is affected if a pupil is not present at school 

for any whole session including registration. 

 

Attendance 

Attendance Target  100% 

Attendance Last week 

Week 

 

90.94% 

Attendance This Year 93.10% 

http://fosay.co.uk/
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Important Information 

 

                                                                

    

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the Community 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 

Friday 14th July – Year 6 Leaver’s Play 1pm and 5pm 

Monday 17th July – Water fights during PE 

Friday 21st July – End of year Celebration Worship 9am 

Friday 21st July – last day before Summer Holidays start. 

School will finish at 1.30pm 

Friday 1st September – Development Day 

Monday 4th September – Development Day 

Tuesday 5th September – Children return to school 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The joy of the Lord is your 

strength 

Nehemiah 8:40 

 

Since earlier this year a small group of Year 5 and 6 children have been going along 

to the West Wight Dementia Friendly Choir to help with the refreshments and to join 

in with the singing. 

Taking part has been so valuable to both our children and the members of the 

choir. The ladies and gentlemen who attend love to see the children and have 

made them so welcome, they really feel a very important part of this joyful choir. 

On Sunday 20th August, Yarmouth sailing Club is presenting a ‘summer party at The 

Towers’ to raise money to support this valuable group in our community. 

The invitation is open to everyone, please see the attached flyer for more details if 

you would like to go along to help raise funds for the choir. 
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Outdoor learning Golden 

Wellie 

No wellie Award last week 

due to Strikes 

Keep up the great work! 

 

Sports Tokens 

Well done to for 

collecting the most 

tokens this week! 

Osbourne - 141 

Lifeboat - 163 

Needles - 161 

Lighthouse - 143 

 

Gold Awards 
 

Last week’s Gold Award winners are: 

 

Beach Class: The whole class 

 

Cove Class: Bonnie, Skylar, Leighton and the whole class 

 

Bay Class: No awards this week due to strikes 

 

River Class: No awards this week due to strikes 

 

Coast Class: No awards this week due to strikes 

 

Solent Class: On a school trip 

 

Ocean Class: Rose and Esme 
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Little Stars Pre School 

                                       

    Big celebrations have been going on this week! With the end of year fast approaching it was 

time to hold our annual Graduation! Such a special time!  With Mrs Grainger opening our 

Graduation everyone came together to celebrate the children's time in Little Stars and move 

into Reception. So many happy memories to cherish! We feel incredibly privileged to have spent 

time with the children over the last couple of years, supporting them in their early education, 

watching them achieve their own personal goals, and seeing what wonderful little people they 

have become!  

Thankfully this isn't goodbye; with Little Stars located in the school & running closely with 

Reception Class we still get to spend lots of time together! Such a smooth transition which is 

perfect to alleviate any anxiety the children may have. We are incredibly fortunate that we 

actually get to see the children & spend time with them right the way through until they leave in 

Year 6 as amazing young adults!  

Other things we have been up too include swimming, shelling peas, singing 5 fat peas, walking 

adventures, creating sticky textures, hall apparatus, paddling, sprinklers, water blasters, to name 

but a few!            
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Birthdays 

10th July – 31st August 

             Lani                            Emerson 

                                                      Shanika                      Austin 

                                                      Jacob T                      Skylar 

                                                      Ewan                           Lola                        

                                                       NK                              William 

                                                      Bruce                          Jack W 

                                                     Rileigh M                    Marley 

                                                     Ellie-Mae                    Eliza 

                                                     Rose                           Barnabas 

                                                     Ashleigh                     Daisie S 

                                                     Lily S                            Ella 

                                                     AJ                                Layla T 

                                                    Alaina                          Sophie 

 

Happy birthday to you all! 
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Last day of term 

School will finish at 1.30pm on Friday 21st July 

 

Chartwells 

From the 1st September the 

Chartwell school lunches will increase 

as follows: 

Child’s meal £2.80 

Year 6 Leavers play 

This year’s leavers play will be on Friday 14th July at 

1.30pm and 5pm 

 

 

End of year Celebration Worship 

Our End of Year Celebration Worship 

will be on Friday 21st July at 9am 

Everybody is welcome 

Barnardo’s 

 

Barnardo’s IOW Family Hubs are open over the summer holidays at 

 Sandown family centre, The Fairway, PO36 9EQ, 01983 408718, 

Ryde family centre, George street, PO33 2JF, 01983 617617  

East Newport family centre, Furrlongs, PO30 2AX, 01983 529208  

for families to drop in if they need support or to make enquiries. Families can also 

use our website and to send us a contact us form. 
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